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BEFORE THE STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 

 
WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND 
TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION, 
     
   Complainant, 
v. 
 
PUGET SOUND PILOTS, 
 
   Respondent.  
 
 

 
Docket TP-220513 
 
DECLARATION OF CHARLES P. 
COSTANZO IN SUPPORT OF 
PUGET SOUND PILOTS’ REPLY IN 
SUPPORT OF PSP’S MOTION FOR 
THE UTC TO SEEK BPC 
DETERMINATION 
 
 

 
1. I, Charles P. Costanzo, being sworn, say: 

2. I am the Executive Director of the Puget Sound Pilots ("PSP") and make this declaration 

based upon my own personal knowledge. 

3. On or about October 28, 2022, I was made aware of the fact that four Washington 

legislators had directed questions regarding the "best achievable protection" on BAP 

standard to the Washington Department of Ecology (“DOE”) and I was provided with a 

copy of this letter. PSP first learned that DOE had answered the legislators’ questions 

regarding the BAP standard on January 3, 2023, when PSP was provided with a copy of 

the November 18, 2022 letter. 

4. The Washington Board of Pilotage Commissioners (“BPC”) has been working on the 

implementation of the tug escort rules required by the enactment in 2019 of the Reducing 

Threats to Southern Resident Killer Whales by Improving the Safety of Oil Transportation 

Act since this law was enacted. The BPC has entered into an Interagency Agreement 

(“IAA”) with the Department of Ecology which specifies the project-specific 

responsibilities of each agency. A copy of the IAA is attached as Exhibit A. PSP pilots 
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were actively involved with the BPC in identifying and defining the geographic waterway 

zones that would be subject to tug escort rules and in the development of the specific tug 

escort requirements for Rosario Strait. In connection with its implementation of this 

statute, BPC on December 6, 2019 issued an Implementation Plan focused on the agency’s 

September 1, 2020 deliverables, on September 1, 2020 issued a Frequently Asked 

Questions document regarding its work on tug escort implementation and on September 

17, 2020 adopted an Interpretive Statement defining relevant statutory terms. Copies of 

these three documents are attached as Exhibits B, C and D, respectively. 

5. I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct to the best of my 

knowledge. 

Dated this 13th day of February, 2023. 

 

      _s/ Charles P. Costanzo______________________ 
      Charles P. Costanzo 
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